STATE BOARD OF MASTER ELECTRICIANS

BUSINESS MEETING
DATE:

August 26, 2014
TIME:

10:00 a.m.

PLACE:

500 N. Calvert Street




2nd Floor Conference Room




Baltimore, Maryland 21202

PRESENT:

Michael Berg, Chair, Industry Member

Michael Oles, Vice Chair, Industry Member



Brett Warner, Industry Member



Todd Borz, Industry Member

ABSENT:

Jack Wilson, Industry Member



Robert Welborne, Industry Member
STAFF

 
PRESENT:                
Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Boards          
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General
Gae Herzberger, Administrative Aide

John Papavasiliou, Assistant Commissioner, Mechanical Boards
OTHERS

PRESENT:

John Woodall, President, Electrical League of Maryland

 


Grant Smeltzer, Executive Director, IEC
 

Milford Badders, Chief Electrical Inspector, Harford County  


CALL TO ORDER:

Michael Berg, Chair, called the business meeting of the State Board of Master 
Electricians to order at 10:00 a.m.

MINUTES:
The minutes of the Business Meeting held July 22, 2014, were reviewed.  Motion (I) was made by Mr. Oles, seconded by Mr. Borz and unanimously carried to approve the minutes as written.  Motion (II), was made by Mr. Oles, seconded by Mr. Borz and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the Executive Session as presented. 
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE  REPORT:
The Complaint Committee reviewed additional information regarding complaint Elec-140013 and determined the complaint is closed.
Complaint committee reviewed additional information regarding complaint Elec-15002 and determined the complaint is closed.
NEW BUSINESS: 
Mr. Badders advised the Board members of the upcoming Electrical Inspectors Meeting and Trade Show being held on October 5-8, 2014.  Mr. Badders advised that this 90th annual meeting is important to electrical inspectors, electrical contractors, testing companies and electrical organizations.  Sample topics for discussion are journeymen’s licensing, continuing education requirements, code change cycle, on-line permitting and journeymen enforcement.  Mr. Badders encouraged all to attend the Trade Show.
Mr. Smeltzer distributed pamphlets to the members regarding I.E.C. Chesapeake membership meetings.  The September 24, 2014, monthly meeting will be held at the Laurel Training Center.   The Virginia monthly meeting will be held October 14, 2014, at the Dulles Training Center to discuss topics of interest affecting the industry.

 CORRESPONDENCE:
The Board received an e-mail from a licensee inquiring about the qualification of continuing education classes taken in another State.  The Board discussed this matter and determined that this Board would not accept continuing education from other States as each State requires specific courses and may have different Code requirements.
The Board received a letter from a licensee whose license has been expired for more than 2 years and is requesting the reinstatement of his State license.  He provided an explanation of the reason for his expired license.  After review of information provided and consideration of the Board’s limited authority under to Bus. Occ. & Prof. Art., § 6-312, Motion (III) was made by Mr. Oles, seconded by Mr. Borz and unanimously carried that the individual must re-take the license exam in order to obtain the master electrician’s license.

LEGISLATION:
The members discussed changes to HB 1119 from the 2014 Legislative session.  It is expected that a similar bill will be ready for Board consideration in November. 

Public members and the Board discussed apprentice programs, other states and counties requirements, issuance of licenses in a particular county, and inspections.  Other items discussed were the Electrical Code, low voltage and regulations.

Mr. Oles requested the members’ comments after review of the changes to the previous bill and asked that a member of the Maryland Association of Counties (MACO) attend the September meeting of the Board to discuss possible 2015 legislation.  
Mr. Papavasiliou acknowledged the Board members and thanked them for their participation in the legislative process and the Task Force.
CONTINUING EDUCATION COURSE PROVIDERS:
The Board reviewed three Course Providers and information regarding courses for continuing education.  The Board approved two Course providers and requested additional information from another Course Provider before reviewing and evaluating his application. 

STATISTICS:
Ms. Bailey reviewed with the Board the PSI Exam results for the month of July 2014 and cumulative statistics.
	
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Master Electrician
	26
	9
	17
	35/%


EXECUTIVE SESSION:
Motion III was made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Borz and unanimously carried by the Board to enter into Executive Session at 11:03 a.m., in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21201-3651.  This meeting was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Annotated Code of Maryland § 10-508(a)(8).  The purpose of the session was to consult Counsel regarding applicants for licensure.

Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Borz seconded by Mr. Oles and unanimously carried to return to the public session.

Motion (V) was made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Borz and unanimously carried to accept the findings in the executive session.

APPLICATIONS SUBMITTED BY PSI:
The Board approved six applications to take the master electrician’s license examination.

The Board placed in pending two applications to take the master electrician’s license examination.

The Board denied one application to take the master electrician’s license examination.  

ADJOURNMENT
Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Oles, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:30 p.m.
____________________________




_________________

Michael Berg, Vice Chairman




                     Date
_____Without Corrections                   
_____With Corrections 
PAGE  
3

